
From: Sheila Powell <sosantee@frontier.com>
To: Dickinson, Gerrygdickinson@aging.sc.gov
CC: Gary Jaster (GJaster@tompsc.com)GJaster@tompsc.com 

Mary Kessler (Mary@louriecentersc.com)Mary@louriecentersc.com 
Stephanie Bluntsblunt@tridentaaa.org
Beard, Renerbeard@aging.sc.gov 
Kester, Tonykester@aging.sc.gov

Date: 9/17/2014 5:28:45 PM 
Subject: Re: thanks

Thank you Gerry,
Appreciate all you do.

Sent from my iPhone

On Sep 17, 2014, at 2:59 PM, "Dickinson, Gerry" <gdickinson@aging.sc.gov> wrote:

Dear Shelia, Stephanie, Mary, Ken, and Gary:

Thank you for participating in today's Aging Advisory Council meeting. All of the presentations were great and
we have received nothing but positive feedback the members. We appreciate your willingness to work with the 
Aging Advisory Council and LGOA as we strive to develop successful senior centers in South Carolina.

Thank you for your time and support.

Best Wishes,
Gerry

Gerry Dickinson
Program Manager 

Policies
South Carolina Lieutenant Governor's Office on Aging
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350
Columbia, SC 29201
Phone 803-734-9867, Fax 803-734-9886
gdickinson@aging.sc.gov

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This electronic email may contain information that is privileged, confidential, and/or otherwise protected from 
disclosure to anyone other than its intended recipient(s). Any dissemination or use of this electronic mail or its contents by persons other 
than the intended recipient(s) is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately 
by reply email so that we may correct our internal records. Please then delete the original message.
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